## **Mawsley Parish Council**

# Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 20<sup>th</sup> June 2016

Present: Parish Cllrs; Littler,Barnwell,White,Richards,Sanders and Wilson. County and Borough Cllr. Hakewill in attendance. No members of the Public.

The Clerk being unwell Cllr.Barnwell agreed to take brief Minutes.

The minutes of the Meeting held on the 16<sup>th</sup> May were signed as a correct record with the exception that Gareth Mcmullen was in fact Gareth Norris.

## **DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:**

None

#### MATTERS ARISING:

Cllr Hakewill confirmed that he would "find" £300 for the Green Licence

Cllr Barnwell agreed to meet with Cllr Richards re: Village entrance Stone sites

The Finance group are to meet in "Due course"

Liason was ongoing with surrounding Villages

Dog Wardens "Ongoing"

Other items to await return of Clerk

## MAWSLEY INTERFACE WITH KBC:

As Cllr Hakewill needed to leave for another meeting it was agreed to invite him to speak at this point of the meeting:

He reported that he had spoken at the Full Council meeting that the A43 needed to be dualled and would be paid by private finance from the construction 3,000 houses to be built on the north side of Northampton.

"Berlin Wall" this was ongoing but may need some support from Parish it was with Mr Chaplin and therefore may take some time to be resolved. The Pub Site was ongoing and Cllr Hakewill still hoped it would come into public ownership.

Walkabout dates discussed

Rural Forum 21<sup>st</sup> July; venue TBA

Liason with KBC and NCC: It was agreed that we need to request responses to our emails within 24 hours as per their own policy.

Adoption process :ongoing

#### THE CENTRE:

The following matters were agreed:

That we should implement the recommendations of the Electrical Report and obtain Quotes;

The internal Marquee roof in the Hall must be checked and its use restricted to a trained operative to avoid damage to the mechanism and subsequent safety issues. The Chairman agreed to speak to Jane.

There would be a report at the next meeting with regard to Health and safety matters.

Defer quarterly TCAM/MPC to August.....Chairman to inform TCAM

Centre extension: Meeting next week.....report next meeting.

#### **POLICE MATTERS:**

None reported

### VILLAGE ISSUES:

Cllr.Sanders is not reporting on Pond Issues or Pub site Issues.

Adoption Process: Cllr Sanders provided a report which was to be appended to the Minutes.

Bus Shelters: A sub group had been formed by Cllrs Sanders and Cope.

It was understood that 195 Children used the various Companies that provided School Busses.

We may now need 3 Shelters. Mawsley has 6 Bus stops and no Shelters.

After much discussion it was agreed that more work on the project was needed and Public consultation should be considered. Agreed unanimously.

Village liason meeting: We were awaiting a response from Broughton and Loddington

Outdoor Gym : Cllr Richards reported that the equipment would be sited near the Pavillion and a grant of  $\pm$ 7,613 had been approved towards the cost.

## CORRESPONDANCE AND CLERKS UPDATE:

None

**PLANNING:** 

None

#### "BADGERS"

Neighbourhood Plan: It was agreed that the Questionaire should now be circulated and that the council would pay up to £75 to the costs. It would be put on the Village Website.

The meeting ended at 9.15